
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
Important: Changes to Attendance 

 

You may have heard on the news that the Government has brought in changes with regards to your child’s attendance. This is 

reflected in the school’s updated Attendance Policy, which is on the school’s website. The main change is that if your child has a 

hospital / dentist appointment (for treatment), etc you will need to complete a request for leave form, at least two weeks prior to 

the appointment, where possible. A request for leave form can be collected from the school office or in the parent’s section of the 

school’s website. 
 

In addition, the fine that is issued for a child missing school due to a holiday has increased to £80 per child per parent.  

This year, if your child’s attendance drops below 96%, you will receive an initial letter notifying you of this and the importance of 

maintaining good attendance. If your child’s attendance falls below 92%, a letter will be sent inviting you to a meeting with the 

School’s Attendance Panel (SAP). The SAP will include school staff and the allocated Education Welfare Officer (EWO) attached to 

the school. This year, this is Phil Artemis. 
 

Please remember that schools can only authorise a child’s absence in exceptional circumstances. Making a request for leave, does 

not mean that the request has been authorised. You will be notified by the school office of the outcome of your request for leave. 
 

If you have any questions or queries about the changes, please speak to Ms Paddon (AHT Inclusion and DSL) or Ms Awad 

(Attendance Officer). 

 
 
Prince of Wales Scoops Award for Geography  
 

At the end of the last academic year our school submitted an application for the  

prestigious Primary Geography Quality Mark, which is run by the Geographical  

Association.  We are delighted to share with you that our school has won a silver  

award. 
 

The Quality Mark looks at all aspects of curriculum design, teaching and learning  

and how we use our local area to learn about the world.   
 

The moderator of the submission was impressed to see how our geography  

curriculum was designed and how we link with history units of study which helps  

our children to learn more.  It has also been recognised that pupils at Prince of Wales learn geography in an effective way.  They 

build on prior knowledge, remember more through quizzes and have access to engaging fieldwork.  
 

The award reflects the hard work of our dedicated staff from Early Years through to Year 6 to deliver engaging geography lessons.  

Our school community covers some 70 countries and geography helps us to learn more about each other and the world around us. 
 

Stuart Halley, Geography Curriculum Lead 
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https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/Attendance-Policy.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

Autumn Term 2024 
Friday 25th October   Last day of half term 
Monday 4th November   School reopens to pupils   
Friday 29th November    Inset Day 3 – school closed 
Friday 20th December   Last day of Autumn term – school closes at 1.30pm 

 
Spring Term 2025 
Monday 6th January    Inset Day 4– school closed 
Tuesday 7th January   School reopens to pupils 
Friday 14th February    Last day of half term 
Monday 24th February   School reopens to pupils 
Thursday 4th April    Last day of Spring term – school closes at 1.30pm 
 
Summer Term 2025 

Tuesday 22nd April   School reopens to pupils 
Monday 5th May    School closed – Bank Holiday 
Friday 23rd May    Last day of half term 
Monday 2nd June    Inset Day 5– school closed 
Tuesday 3rd June    School reopens to pupils  
Tue 22nd July     Last day of the school year – school closes at 1.30pm 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2024/2025 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Tue 17th September 
Wed 18th September 

Thu 19th September 

Fri 20th September 
Fri 4th October 

 

all 
 

 

Year 2 - 9am, Year 3 - 2:30pm 
Year 5 - 9am, Year 4 - 2:30pm  

Year 6 - 2:30pm incl. secondary transfer 

Year 1 9am, Reception - 2:30pm  
Nursery  8:30am 

Wed 2nd October Y1 Y2 Maths Calculation Workshop 8:50am 

Wed 9th October EYFS Y1 Y2 Phonics Workshop 8:50am 

15th and 17th October all Parent consultations 

27th November  all Parent Forum 8:50am 

Tue 5th November  all Individual photos 

  

9.12.24 
10.12.24 

11.12.24 

all 

Nursery & Reception  

Year 3 am / Year 2 pm 
Year 6 am / Year 5 pm   

Year 4 pm 

10.12.24 & 11.12.24 Y1 Y1 Nativity am (instead of Parent Café) 

Attendance for week beginning 9th September 2024 

Birch 98.3% 

Oak   94% 

 1G 91.1%           

 1S 89.5%            

 1T 94.3%           

 2F 94.7%           

 2G 95.8%           

 2M 100%          

 3F 93.8% 

 3H 92.2% 

 3W 95.7% 

 4A 89.6% 

 4H 98.6% 

 4L 86.7% 

 5G 94.6% 

 5S 99.2% 

 5T 91.7%             

 

 6C 90.3% 

 6D 99.3% 

 6F 92.8% 

 

Well done to Birch, 2M, 4H, 5S and 6D, with attendance above 96%. 
Overall attendance since September 2024: 90.3%  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month we introduce on our              school vision

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This week we focus on: LEARNERS who evolve and adapt to fresh challenges 

 

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Mila 1G, Abigail 1S, Ayla 1T, Victor 2F, Edie 2G, Elijah 2M, Freya 3F, Willow 3H, Taylan 3W, Jamilah 4A,     

Amanda 4H, Javae 4L, Kai 5G, Eliana 5T, Enzo 5S, Junior 6C, Alessia 6D & Nadinsa 6F 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

Information about Place2Be for Parents/Carers 

Jonathan Emeruwa is the School Project Manager for Place2Be at Prince of Wales Primary and an experienced 

therapist.  His role is to organise and facilitate the Place2Be service at the school. 

 

Originally founded in 1994, Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity with over 25 years of experience working with pupils, 

families and staff in more than 450 schools nationwide to support children’s emotional wellbeing, confidence and development by 

offering a space where they can express themselves through talk, creative work and play. 

 

Jonathan, the Project Manager is available every Monday and Friday at Prince of Wales Primary. Place2Be deliver a range of services 

directly to children through one to one and group sessions.   

 

Why is Place2Be Useful? 

Sometimes children can feel particular emotions such as sadness, anger, boredom or confusion. 

Maybe something difficult happened at home like an older sibling leaving home, the loss of a family member, or parents separating, 

perhaps they may be struggling with something at school such as friendships or worries around their exams.  

Children may behave differently, lose confidence in themselves or find it challenging to concentrate in class.   

Place2Be can help children to find different ways of coping so their worries don’t get in the way of their friendships, their learning or 

how they feel about themselves. 

 

Place2Talk 

One part of the service that Jonathan offers at Prince of Wales Primary is ‘Place2Talk’ this is an optional lunchtime drop-in service which 

is open to all pupils every Monday and Friday where students may attend if they choose to.  Children can make an appointment to talk 

about themes such as school work, friendships or any worries and concerns.  This is a very popular service and children can participate 

either by themselves or in a small group. 

 

One to One 

We may also offer regular one to one Counselling for children who may potentially benefit from this support if requested by the parent 

and the school.  

 

Parent Support 
We also work with parents to offer support through ‘Parent Partnership’ helping parents to feel more at ease in their roles, encouraging 

self-confidence and building positive relationships. 

 

‘Personalised Individual Parenting Training’ is run by Miha Strango, our family practitioner at Place2be on Mondays, coaching parents 

and carers to interact positively and effectively with their children, the training is 6-10 Sessions and offered to the parent with their 

child. 

 

As the parent knows their child best this is very much a collaborative process.  Parents and carers build on the things that work and that 

are already going well and coached in key skills to help understand and manage their children’s behaviour.  This hands-on practical 

approach can be effective and usually rapid positive changes are seen in the relationship between parents/carers and their children. 

 

In addition to the services within the school Place2Be offer an online parent support resource called ‘Parenting Smart’ through the 

Place2Be website https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk featuring information and practical advice by child mental health experts. 

 

If you’d like to speak with Jonathan Emeruwa or to find out more about the service, please phone the main office on 01992 762840.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/childcare-information-service


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
         

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
NCL Asthma Learning Event for Parents and 

Carers Tickets, Multiple Dates | Eventbrite 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ncl-asthma-learning-event-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-983178562547?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ncl-asthma-learning-event-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-983178562547?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ncl-asthma-learning-event-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-983178562547?aff=oddtdtcreator


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/
https://enfieldparentingdirectory.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


